Community Resource

January 2024

Letter from the President

As the Co-Chair of the Sarasota County Traffic Advisory
Council, I have filed the necessary documents for the installa-
tion of No Parking or Standing, Engine Idling signs on behalf
of Rivendell. These signs will be installed on Rivendell Blvd.
from Placid Lake Drive going west on the north side of the
street into the cul do sac.

We will be required to have a vote of the HOA Board of
Directors, to be noted in our Rivendell Board minutes to com-
plete this. | also will have a petition form for any residents who
would like to sign at the January 15, 2024, Board of Directors
meeting. | realize this has been a long time coming; however,
| have been assured by the Sarasota County Sheriff’'s Dept.
that they will enforce the signage.

Upcoming Election

Please keep in mind that our upcoming election will be
held in February. You will be able to vote electronically or by
paper ballot. | urge everyone to vote. The candidates will be
finalized by January 8 and nominations will be accepted up
until that date.

Ballots will be mailed to all homeowners. In your ballot
envelope you will also find two Amendments. One amend-
ment covers an HOA Application Fee for all new buyers of

property in Rivendell. This fee would cover the costs that the
HOA absorbs for processing their application. This fee also
applies for property intended for rentals.

The second item is a Capital Contribution Fee. New Prop-
erty buyers would pay into our reserves as an investment into
our community. This will give us the future reserve monies
earmarked for making ongoing improvements necessary
for an aging community. None of these fees affect current
owners. The two amendments are increasingly used in other
residential communities, and we have been advised to add
them to our community as well.

Mailbox/Light Posts

It has come to the attention of the Board of Directors and
the Compliance Committee that there are over 100 mailboxes
in disrepair in our community. Broken or missing doors; lights
bulbs not in working condition; and missing address numbers
all constitute “disrepair” as does a faded or chipped painting
condition. The Board of Directors appeals to all homeowners
to please correct these conditions that are making our com-
munity look unkempt. In the very near future, the Compliance
Committee will be issuing fines to those residents who do not
act.
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Bat Banter - from Brazil to Your Backyard

One of the joys of living in Rivendell is sharing our neigh-
borhood with wildlife. Occasionally, however, some of the
critters get a little too close for comfort. Many people feel
this way when bats decide to roost in their homes, a prob-
lem recently experienced by several Rivendell residents.
What's to be done if you are “lucky” enough to have bats
adopt your home as their own?

Florida has 13 native bat species. Chances are your
visitors are Brazilian free-tail bats that love to roost under
roof tiles, or perhaps Evening bats or Southeastern Myotis
bats. These bats eat an enormous number of insects each
evening! It has been estimated that the colony of free-tail
bats living under the Congress Ave. bridge in Austin Tex-
as consume close to 200 tons of insects on an average
summer night! They do this using echolocation- one of the
most sophisticated navigation systems observed in nature.
Contrary to common belief, bats are not common car-
riers of disease. That said, they should not be handled
because they will bite! Bats are protected under Florida
law. It is illegal to harm or kill bats in Florida, as they are
considered a vital part of the state’s ecosystem. The Florida
Fish and Wildlife Commission (FWC) encourages residents
to use humane home exclusion methods if bats are found
roosting in your house. Hiring a licensed professional is
recommended to ensure compliance with regulations and

to avoid unintentional harm &

to the bats. Exclusion b@
should be performed
outside of the mater- w.

nity season, typically
from April 15th to August 15th, to
avoid separating mothers from their dependent pups.
How about a bat box? These are a great option for
relocating bats. The boxes provide a great alternative to
roosting in buildings. Florida recognizes the ecological im-
portance of bats and has established rules and regulations
to ensure their conservation while addressing concerns
related to human habitats. This is because bats play a
crucial role in maintaining ecological balance within natural
communities, offering numerous advantages. Bats are nat-
ural pest controllers, devouring vast quantities of insects,
including those that harm crops and spread diseases. Their
presence helps minimize the need for chemical pesticides,
promoting a healthier environment. Appreciating the eco-
logical benefits of bats and adopting humane, preventative
measures to address concerns ensures a healthier and
more balanced environment for both humans and wildlife.
A great source for information about Florida bats and
regulations can be found at the Florida Fish and Wildlife
Conservation Commission website (myfwc.com).

Book Group I

Book Group II

Starts a New Year
Book Group | continues to meet under its

dual leadership of Leslie Glick and Adele Kell-
man. Many of the members have been part of
the group for more than 10 years. As always,
the group meets on the second Monday of each
month at 7:30 pm at a member’s home for a
discussion by a volunteer leader. We gath-
ered at Beryl Nord’s home in December and
had an excellent discussion of Trevor Noah’s
memoir, Born a Crime. On January 8", Judy
Sokal will be leading a discussion of When We
Were Young by Hazel Gaynor. Upcoming titles
include Honor by Thrity Umnigar and The Dutch
House by Ann Patchett.

Book Group Il begins 2024 welcoming some new members
as well as a new schedule of interesting reads. It meets the 4th
Wednesday of the month. In January the group will read The
Tender Bar: A Memoir by J.R. Moehringer. The author is also
known for his ghost-writing having written three other memoirs
that were instant bestsellers — Shoe Dog about Phil Knight, Open
about Andre Agassi and most recently, Spare about Prince Harry.
Moehringer won the Pulitzer Prize in 2000 for feature writing.
Alexis Spaulding will be facilitating. In February the book is a
historical novel, Lady Tan’s Circle of Women by Lisa See . Barb
Gahry will facilitate the discussion. Maria llioff is the facilitator
in March for Remarkable Bright Creatures by Shelby Van Pelt.
April brings another Moehringer book as we read Open. The
discussion will be facilitated by Jane Stevens. And May’s book
is the historical mystery novel Manhattan Beach by Jennifer
Egan, another Pulitzer Prize winning novelist. Kristine Nickel
will facilitate.
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Rivendell experienced a significant drought in 2023.
Rainfall averages about 52 inches per year in Sarasota
County, but by the middle of December 2023, less than
32 inches of rain fell. According to the University of South
Florida’s Water Institute, this is the least rain the county
has experienced going back to at least 1915!

The dry weather creates problems for homeowners try-
ing to maintain their lawns and landscaping. In addition,
Rivendell’s ponds and preserves are stressed by the lack
of rainfall.

We asked experts at Beautiful Ponds, Rivendell’s
pond management company, to discuss the chal-
lenges of caring for our ponds during the drought.

This is what they said...

Managing stormwater ponds during a drought presents
a unique set of challenges. The current situation is exac-
erbated by the unexpected spread of seeds by the winds
of Hurricane lan. The widespread broadcasting of native
plant seeds has led to the proliferation of native plants
around stormwater ponds. The drought has produced bar-
ren pond shorelines that invite explosive growth of these
plants. While these plants are native, their unchecked
expansion can lead to imbalances in the ecosystem.

The drought has also provided fertile ground for invasive
species to thrive. Torpedo grass, Primrose, Purple nut
sedge, Barnyard grass, Day flower, and Alligatorweed
have spread rapidly, outcompeting native vegetation, and
posing a threat to the health of the stormwater ponds.

From the Ponds and Preserves Committee:
Managing Stormwater Ponds During Drought:
A Delicate Balance

The lack of rainfall during the drought has not only affect-
ed the growth of aquatic plants but has also contributed to
slower decomposition processes. As a result, shorelines are
taking on a brown hue, affecting the visual appeal of storm-
water ponds. This aesthetic deterioration is a clear indication
of the ecological stress caused by the prolonged dry spell.

Faced with these challenges, Beautiful Ponds uti-
lizes two-man crews and selective herbicides to limit
damage to desirable native aquatic species. The ap-
proach is cautious, seeking to strike a balance be-
tween controlling invasive and nuisance native species
while preserving the biodiversity of stormwater ponds.

Global weather patterns have shifted for 2024. If
the transition from La Nifa to El Nifio occurs, there is
hope for relief in the form of early spring rains and a
return to a more normal rainy season. Adequate rainfall
would not only replenish water levels but also support
the recovery of stormwater ponds, assisting in the
management of both native and invasive plant species.

Managing stormwater ponds during a drought requires a
delicate balancing act. The proliferation of both native and
invasive species poses special challenges to maintaining
the function, health and aesthetics of these vital elements
of our community.

We all look forward to a return of the rain in 2024. Until
then, all we can do is manage the situation, watch and
wait. The patience of Rivendell residents is appreciated
during this time!
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Potluck Dinner on the Pool Deck -
Sunday, January 14th, 3-5 pm

After reviewing results from the neighborhood survey that
went out to the Rivendell community, the Social Committee
found that many people were interested in sharing a potluck
meal by the poolside, a favorite community space. We want
to welcome back the folks who have been away for the
summer, too. So, please bring your chairs, place settings
(unbreakable plates, plastic cups or glasses, napkins and
utensils), beverage of choice and a dish to share. As al-
ways, no glassware is allowed on the pool deck. Tables will
be provided for the food setup, but we will not be providing
coolers or devices for heating food.

To help us coordinate the food offerings, and to be sure we
have enough tables, please reach out by January 7" to Lisa
Boggess at [bogg@msn.com to let her know how many will
be in your party, and what you will be bringing. The number
of people that can be accommodated in the space is limited,
so remember to sign up early!

Ladies’ Luncheon Debuts

This new activity, organized by Mirinda Roy, begins in
January. Once a month, on a Wednesday afternoon, a
group of Rivendell ladies will gather in a local restaurant for
lunch. On Wednesday, January 24th at 12:00 noon, we will
gather at Deep Lagoon, 482 Blackburn Rd. in Osprey. If
you would like to join the group, please reserve with Mirinda
Roy by January 10th. She can be reached at miriroy@aol.
com. Two of the future luncheons will be held at Le Petite
Jardin Café for February and Burgundy Square Café for
March, both of which are in Venice.

Your

MANUFACTURED & MOBILE HOME

Tnsurance Specialist

Manufactured » Mobile
Park Model * Cars
Boats * Golf Carts

_BASSINE
RGN 156

909 Pondella Road., N. Ft. Myers, FL 33903
at the corner of Pondella Rd. & Orange Grove Bivd.

Phone 239-995-0333
E-mail: mh@bassineinsurance.com

Volunteers Needed

As we roll into 2024, consider volunteering on a com-
mittee of the Homeowners Association. There are many
wide-ranging possibilities from reviewing plans as part
of the ARC — the Architecture Review Committee to the
Communications Committee where you can write, edit or
promote. Discover new talents or put your professional
acumen into play while making your community a better
place to live. Think about and then learn more. Reach
out by emailing Kristine@nickelcommunications.com.

% Nextdoor

Join 665 of your fellow
Rivendell Residents on the NEXTDOOR
social network www.nextdoor.com

Are you seeking a service provider recommendation?
Do you have an item to sell?
Do you have any questions about Rivendell or
other topics residents can help with?

Nextdoor is the world's largest social network for the neighborhood.
Nextdoor enables truly local conversations that empower
neighbors to build stronger and safer communities.
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We service 17 brands. We can do both
in-office repairs or send aids to manufactur-

ers for intensive repairs.

We want to ensure you are able to stay
connected and hear your family and friends.

If you can’t hear as well as you want to
with your current aids, we can identify issues
and explain how it could be better.

If you or a friend has hearing aids that are
not working properly, you can call for an ap-
pointment.

Blair Post,
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Board Certified Hearing
Instrument Sciences
American Conference
of Audioprosthology

(941) 244-9300

Contem pargry
HEARING

Matching your lifestyle to new technology
242 Tamiami Trail So, Venice, FL 34285

ContemporaryHearing.com

Editor's Note

The year ahead of us looks to be
eventful. In addition to our national elec-
tions, we have a very local homeowners
association board election scheduled for
February. There are three out of five seats
to fill. As this goes to press there are three
candidates and you will have an opportunity to read about the
three candidates who have already stepped up to the plate;
however, there is always room for more. While people often
think of being on the board of the HOA as a thankless job, it
certainly has its upsides, too. It gives people an opportunity
to use skills and knowledge they refined in their professional
career or to build skills that might have lain dormant. The
bottom line is that the board is an important responsibility. Its
decisions help to shape the culture of the community. So,
make sure that you vote and if you have any inclination about
serving on the board, please make your intentions known
soon.

Our social events are in full swing. Everyone is invited to
participate in these events regardless of where they reside
in Rivendell. Please see the listings below. Hope to see you
around and about.

i\_(i" Better Business Bureau
~ At rated

. $10.00 OFF
e D€TVICE

] .—E}—; Cannot be used an minimon service charge and

I russme.  connol be combined with any other discounts
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cOLIp SAVING A LIFE
EVERY 11 MINUTES!

HELP at Home %
& On-the-Go,
HOME SERVICES

941-474-2591

Excellence is in the details.
e Carpet and upholstery cleaning while using
professional truck mounted equipment.
e Tile and grout cleaning

* Bonnet style carpet cleaning IS ONn the Way.
e Carpet & Fabric protector available. Get HELP fast, 24/7, with

* Painting R !

* Dryer vent cleaning Life Alert

Neighbors supporting neighbors
- FREE ESTIMATES -

S ....................................................... 3 BATTERIES HE"EH ]
: 1 ROOM CLEANED : NEED CHARGING.

: FREE For a FREE brochure call:
S w/ any service (up t0 200sq.ft) 1-800-583-5683

NEW TREATMENT
FOR NEUROPATHY
State-of-the-art Defeat Neuropathy Now
technology 4 gO Addictive
. rugs
targetlng v NO Surgery
nerve damage. / FDA Approved  J{i = SiAR
PL ATINUM , mﬁ%ﬁﬁ:ﬁﬁ: ;;::?:EBEE scréehi?gt | t ’
HE ALTHC ARE o see if you qualify for this amazing treatment.
(941) 927-1123

PHYSICAL MEDICINE Located at: 5560 Bee Ridge Rd. Suite 7 (Adjacent to SMH Urgent Care)

The Proven Leaders in Neuropathy Treatment

We are so confident that you will be happy with your care, that we guarantee that if within 3 days of accepting our free offer you're not happy, you will not have to pay for any services
performed in addition to this free service. For Medicare recipients this certificate will cover a 20-minute conversation with the doctor and a health screening prevention evaluation.
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Let's Get Social

Social Committee Events for January 2024

Thursday, January 4, 1:00 pm. Bridge Group meets. For more information contact Barb Loe at
bjloe@earthlink.net.

Monday, January 8, 7:30 pm. Book Group | meets to discuss When We Were Young and Brave by Hazel
Gaynor. Contact Adele Kellman at adele.kellman@gmail.com

Sunday, January 14, 3:00 — 5:00 pm. Potluck Dinner on the Pool Deck. Contact Lisa Boggess at
Ibogg@msn.comfor details and to sign up.

Wednesday, January 17, 9:00 am. Kayaking at Manatee Park, 10901 Palm Beach Blvd., Ft Myers. Contact
Jane Stevens at janie0441@gamail.com for details.

Thursday, January 18, 1:00 pm. Bridge Group meets. For more information, contact Barb Loe at
bjloe@earthlink.net.

Wednesday, January 24, 12 pm. Ladies Luncheon Group at Deep Lagoon, 482 Blackburn Point Rd, Os-
prey. Contact Mirinda Roy by January 10™ at miriroy@aol.com to reserve a place.

Wednesday, January 24, 7 pm Book Group Il meets to discuss The Tender Bar: A Memoir by J.R. Moeh-
ringer. Contact Kristine Nickel for more information Kristine@nickelcommunications.com

Saturday January 27", 9:00 am. Kayaking at Longboat Key, Bayfront Park Recreation Center, 4052 Gulf
of Mexico Dr. Contact Jane Stevens at janie0441@gmail.com for details.

WE WANT TO BE YOUR JEWELER!

Uniike big chain stores, Diomond Bay Jewelers is o locally Every Tuesday is Appraisal Clinic Day: make an
owned, family business offering the most complete in-house appointment to come In and get an updoted value on your
repain services backed by over 30 years of experience. iewealry by one of our very experienced GIA gemologists. It's

yvery important o update the valuable pieces in your jewslny
collection especially snce all precious metals, diomonds, and
colored stones have gane up dramatically in the last faw years,
We aim at becoming your trusted go-to family jeweler.

We carry a vast selechion
of diomonds and colored
stone jewelry and e
proud fo camy the new
fresh & trendy Imperial
Perarls Collection,

We look forward to
sarving Sarasota, Ospray.,

and Venice from the 041-786-1013 |
beautiful Bay Street Plaza. Jge———=x

3976 Destination Dr., Unit 105 = Osprey, FL
941-786-1012 * DiamondBayJewelers.com

What we offer:
+ Jewelny and watch appraisals by a Gl cerified Gemologist

» Laser jewelry repairs: uniike traditional fire torch use, repais | $ l 0 0 FF I
can be done with modem laser technology on even the ] I
most delicate gemstones. 1 ANY REPAIR SERVICE I

_ I OF $50 OR MORE I

* Custom design and redesign services: create new plecesor | (LIMIT 1 PER CUSTOMER. EXPIRES 1/30/24) i

breathe new life info your old pleces.
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Kayaking is a Popular Event

with Rivendellers
Our Sunday, December 3™ paddle at Turtle Beach was well attended event, with 14
paddlers enjoying a beautiful morning with little wind -- ideal paddling conditions! We have
a good schedule of events for the coming year, starting with a new venue — Manatee Park,
10901 Palm Beach Blvd. in Ft. Myers. We will gather there on a Wednesday morning,
January 17%at 9:00 am (leaving Rivendell by 8:00 am, as the drive is about an hour), with
paddles in the water at 9:30 pm. Paddlers saw a manatee at the Turtle Beach put-in, and
if the water stays below 68 degrees, we may be lucky enough to see one at Manatee Park,
too. There are rentals available through Manatee Kayaking Company at (239) 913-9993. And, to replace a cancelled pad-
dle in December, another January paddle has been scheduled at Bayfront Park Recreation Center, 4052 Gulf of Mexico Dr.,
Longboat Key for Saturday, January 27" (with a rain date of Sunday, January 28") at 9:00 am and paddles in the water at

9:00 pm. Rentals at Longboat Key are available from Happy Paddler.com.
On Wednesday, February 7th, the group will be paddling closer to home at the South end of Manasota Key, 900 Gulf
Blvd., Englewood. There will be rentals available there as well. The group uses the TeamReach app (a free application) to

announce the paddle events. For more information contact Jane Stevens at janie0441@gmail.com.

Rivendell Bridge Players H A p p\/
The Rivendell Bridge Group, led by Barb Loe, is looking for ¥ : i - -

new members who are interested in joining them. To join, you . P p
don’t need to be an expert player, but you should at least have *

¥
played bridge, whether in college or later, and be available 7‘"? &
to play on the 15t and 3™ Thursdays of the month, beginning .

at 1:00 pm. If you would like to know more about the Bridge % % . v s
Group, contact Barb at bjloe@earthlink.net. . % m % * 7
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Rivendell Community Association, Inc.
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
November 15, 2023

A Board of Directors meeting was called on November 15, 2023, at Our Savior Lutheran Church, 275 N. Tamiami Trail, No-
komis, FL 34276 as well as virtually via zoom

Call to Order - Bruce Lorie called the meeting to order at 6:01

Proof of Notice - Notice of the Board of Directors meeting was delivered to each director and posted on the property ac-
cording to the requirements of the association documents and Florida State statue 720 including a sign posted out in front
of the community. In addition, all residents were mailed the agenda and proposed budget with the required 14-day notice

Determination of a Quorum - A quorum was established with board members, Bruce Lorie, Greg Volak, Cathy Daignault,
Mary Angell and Kevin Boggess all present at the meeting.

Minutes - Greg made a motion to accept the October minutes. Kevin seconded the motion, all voted yes, and the
motion was passed 5-0

Presidents Report — Bruce discussed the need for volunteers at Rivendell for the nomination committee.

Manager’s Report - Fred Marks of Casey Management notified the board that he received natification from Cincinnati In-
demnity that insurance for liability will be reduced on January 1, 2024, to 1 million dollars.

Treasurer’s Report:

We received a copy of Rivendell Community Association’s (RCA) September financial statement on October 20" the date
required by our contract with Casey. The statement shows the association with $581,452 in assets (not counting capital
assets). These assets consist of $217,667 in operations and $363,784 in reserves per the financial statement. Casey has
chosen to correct the errors from the June, July, and August Financial Statements by an adjusting entry on the September
Statement transferring $49,523.16 from the Operating Assets to the Reserve Assets. They do not plan to revise the prior
months statements.

Accounts Receivable: Our accounts receivable account from owner balances as of 9/30/23 was reported to be $17,715.61.
Two owner account balances are still questionable dating back to RealManage accounting reports from May.

Operations: Through the end of September per Casey our total operating income is over budget by $8,578. Total expenses
for the year are $19,847 under budget.

Reserves: There were no disbursements from our reserve accounts this past month per this statement. Due to the fact that
Casey relied on the May Financial Statement from RealManage and then used their own account #s rather than the ones from
our prior statements the Reserve Schedule is very difficult to make any sense of. | do not believe that the ending balances
as shown on this statement are accurate for several Reserve account. Several reserve disbursements from prior months
were misclassified as operating expenses and have been corrected. Since the date of this financial statement we have been
in contact with Casey Management and | believe that the balances as shown on our revised budget for 2023 are correct.

Secretary Report — Mary discussed the need for a half—-year audit because there have been 3 management com-
panies involved for the first half of 2023. Cathy spoke to Miller & Co about this, and the cost is usually $4500 but they
agreed to lower the cost to $3000.

Cathy made a motion for a half-year audit through Miller & Co in the amount of $3000. The motion passed 5-0

Committee Reports
1. ARC- Bruce reported that they received 16 ARC requests, and all were approved.

2. Maintenance Committee — Greg reported that there is a new cover on the pool. Greg also reported that he is waiting
for estimates for upcoming maintenance work on the
shrubs & grass at various areas in Rivendell. Greg reported that he has 4 estimates to eliminate the bats in the gazebo
area. It is possible that they may have to replace the old gazebo with a new one.

(Continued on Pg. 13)
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(Rivendell Community Association continued)

Greg made a motion to approve the Treescape bid of $19,433 for new mulch. After some discussion on the color of
the mulch the motion passed 5-0.

Bruce made a motion to approve $720 for power cleaning at the pool. All approved.
Bruce made a motion to approve $9865 for repainting the pool. The motion passed unanimously.

With the pond maintenance contract up for renewal, Greg made a motion to approve the Beautiful Ponds contract
of $49,000. All approved.

3. Social Committee — Maria lliof discussed the results of the social committee’s survey including where to have future
events. There was a lengthy discussion about having alcohol at these events and the possible liability risks faced by the
association if the event was held at the Rivendell pool. The board decided that they would contact the county, their attorney,
and their insurance company for clarification of the rules and law.

Old Business

1. 2024 Budget - Cathy reported that the committee met to discuss the 2024 budget, The budget was mailed to all residents
and then opened the floor for questions. There were questions on the increased cost of mulch, tree trimming & removal and
the increases in electric and irrigation costs.

Greg made a motion to accept the 2024 proposed budget, Cathy seconded, and the motion passed 5-0.

New Business - There will not be a board meeting in December.
Next meeting date — The next board meeting will be on January 17, 2024.

Adjournment - With no further business Bruce made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:41. Cathy seconded.
Motion passes 5-0

Respectfully Submitted By Fred Marks
Casey Management
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